PC 4/23/09 #9



Robynn McCann <imsloans@sbcglobal.net> 04/22/2009 10:11 AM To tdougherty@co.el-dorado.ca.us

CC

bcc

Subject mccann TM07-1448

We are hereby requesting that the application under the above referenced number be continued to the last Planning Commission Meeting in May. Since attending the workshop April 9, it came to our attention that the improvements for the access road known as Truscott have been designated by DOT as our sole responsibility. Initial conversations with DOT was centered around a "shared" expense from all area developer/owners. As indicated in the workshop material for that same meeting date, it was stated that this was the original plan but along the way had been changed. This does effect the viability of our project and we need the additional time to discuss alternative options with DOT. I believe with our planner, Tom Dougherty, initiating contact with DOT relative to this issue that we should have resolve in time to meet the May hearing date.

Robynn McCann Owner